
NEOkla Minutes September 10, 2019 
 
Board members present were Jason Baney – RE, Neil Cox – Asst RE, Betty 
Martin – Treasurer, Jeff Maize, James Stowers, Mike Tritt, and George Walker.  
The minutes of the August meeting and the treasurer’s report were approved as 
presented. 
 
Autocross Report – Jeff Maize: There were 46 entries for the September 1 
event.  The next event is September 19. 
 
Road Racing Report – Neil Cox: The final race for MIDIV is next weekend at 
St.Louis.  The Runoffs will be at VIR. 
 
Road Rally – Garry Deaton: The Area 51 Rally will be held on October 27, 
beginning in Pawhuska.  There will be 2 classes.  The cost is $25.00 per car for 
members, $30.00 for non-members. 
 
Rally Cross – Jason Baney: There were 9 drivers for the event held on Bob 
Seelig’s property.  SCCA waived the sanction fee for the first event at a new site.  
There will probably be another event later this year. 
 
Nominating Committee Report – Erin Groggins: The nominees to date are 
Jason Baney – RE, Neil Cox – Asst RE, Todd Swain – Treasurer, Betty Martin – 
Secretary, and Jeff Maize and George Walker for the two open board positions.  
Final nominees will be announced at the October meeting, and voting will occur 
at the November meeting. 
 
The next Club meeting will be October 8 at Burnco. 
 
Betty Martin 


